STATISTICAL REPORT FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 16, 2021

Financial Giving Breakdown General Fund

 Loose
 \$2,855.00

 Sunday School
 \$47.00

 Envelopes
 \$2,391.00

 Total General Fund
 \$5,293.00

 Weekly General Fund offering needed for budget = \$6,241.85

CCDR Offerings (Mortgage)

CCDR Giving \$2,460.00

Weekly CCDR offering needed for mortgage = \$1,366.38

NOTES: Current Mortgage Debt = \$667,960.67

Monthly Mortgage = \$4,604.28

Other Designated Giving

Fountain Project	\$800.00
Missions	\$70.00
Camp Fund	\$120.00
Gathering	\$50.00
Daily Bread	\$100.00
Ladies Books	\$58.00
Total Other Designated Giving	\$1,198,00

Total Weekly Offering:

\$5,293.00 + \$2,460.00 + \$1,198.00 = \$8,951.00

NOTES:

- (1) The offerings listed above **do not** include Online Giving.
- (2) Online Giving for April was GF = \$3,675.00 CCDR = \$955.00

Reminders and Upcoming Events:

- 5/26: Youth Connection Group Bonfire- Senior Send Off at 7 pm
- 5/29: Men's Prayer Group at 8:00 am
- 5/30: Memorial Day Weekend- COL Brian Fickle will be speaking.6/4: BBQ Chicken pickup between 4-6 pm; Youth BBQ/Pool party
- 6/6: Youth Sunday; Graduate Recognition; Baccalaureate (evening)
- 6/8: Paw Packs Meeting
- 6/20: Fathers Day; Baby Bottles Blast collection day
- 6/26: Big Spring Scavenger Hunt at 12 pm
- 6/26: Youth Outdoor Movie Night Church Parking Lot 7-10 pm

Karate School meets every Monday and Thursday at 6:00 pm Cub Scout group meets each Tuesday at 6:00 pm Good News Club meets each Tuesday and Thursday at 4:15 pm



Newville First Church of God May 23, 2021 8:30 & 10:30 am

548

Musical Prelude - A Time of Preparing to Worship

Songs of Worship

"In Christ Alone"

"As The Deer"

A Time of Prayer

In The Word Pastor Wayne

Message Series: "Collide"

Message: "Love What Matters"

Text: 1 John 2:15-17

Song of Worship

"Here's My Heart Lord"

Musical Postlude – A Time of Reflection



GRADUATE RECOGNITION - June 6th!

If you have a family member who has graduated this past winter or will be graduating this spring, **please** send an email to the church office

(office@tcp.church) or let Pastor Wayne know by TODAY! Please include the name of the school and degree if appropriate.

On Sunday, June 6th, our Middle & High School youth students will be leading the worship service and bringing the message of the morning!

June 6th (evening) – BIG SPRING BACCALAUREATE SERVICE

Young Adult Gathering will be today, Sunday, May 23rd at 6 pm. We will be meeting at Fuller Lake. Everyone is encourage to bring their own packed meal, drinks and lawn chair. Dessert will be provided. The young adult group is for anyone ages 18 to 30. This includes High School Seniors who will be graduating this June. Please contact Wayne or Stacie Nickel 717-226-0659 for further information.



Today will be Albert, Jenn, and Evan Shutt's last Sunday to worship with us as they will be relocating. Jenn has been a wonderful helper in our Children's Ministry. If

you would like to stay in touch with the Shutt family, their new address is: 1139 Hill Top Road, Liverpool, PA 17045. Keep the family in prayer in this change in their lives.

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - Today, May 23rd

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Cathy Johnson and Kristy Warren; Junior Church: Linda Webber and

Nicholas Yosler

9:30 Sunday School

Check In: Pastor Heidi and Alan Guyer; Pre-School: Angie and Buz

Anderson; Elementary: Jeff and Natalie Miller

10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Pastor Andrew Griffith; Pre-School: Nadia Griffith and Barb

Hoover; **Elementary:** Katie Kane and Clayton Maiden

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - May 30th

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Sarah and Mark Long; Junior Church: Sarah Long and Kennedy

Sheriff

9:30 Sunday School

Check In: Jo Schoonover and Alan Guyer; Pre-School: Angle and Buz

Anderson; Elementary: Jeff and Natalie Miller

10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Miriam Dull; Pre-School and Elementary: Pastor Heidi and Alan

Guyer



If you have accepted Jesus Christ as your Lord and Savior and would like to be baptized, please contact Pastor Wayne or the church office.



Articles for the June Newsletter are due today!

Annual Chicken Barbecue! Pick up your prepurchased dinners between 4pm to 6 pm on Friday, June 4th at the APB. All proceeds go toward the CCDR Fund. Purchase a \$10 dinner ticket from Don Heishman, Gary Lay, Steve Lehman, or Tom Bailey.



2021 Baby Bottle Blast: Return your cash filled baby bottle on Father's Day, June 16th to support Capital Area Pregnancy Centers!



There will be a BLOOD DRIVE, June 21st – The American Red Cross will be holding a Blood Drive A Blood from 12:00 to 6:00 pm at the Penn Township Volunteer Fire Dept. located at 1750 Pine Road, Newville. All donations will also give support to one of our graduates (Clayton Maiden) to earn Red Cross Scholarship dollars towards his future education. Please call 800-733-2767 or visit RedCrossBlood.org to schedule an appointment.

The Church Council met on Monday, May 10th. At this meeting we discussed our current COVID guidelines and whether there was a need for any changes. The following changes have been made by a unanimous council.

- 1) All signage was removed from the church. We feel that the congregation does know the protocols as we have now lived with this for over a year. There will be a sign on the entrance doors only stating that "masks are encouraged".
- 2) The Cafe will be opened. This will only be for coffee at this time.3) Greetings cards will once again be available.
 - 4) Water coolers will be open for use but water fountains will not be.
 - 5) Hand sanitizer will continue to be provided.
 - 6) Masks will also continue to be provided at our entrances.
- 7) Masks will remain optional. Please remember to respect others and their decisions whether or not to wear them. Also respect and give space to those who wish to social distance.
- 8) At this point we will continue to disinfect the sanctuary between worship services.
- 9) We will continue to allow outside groups to use our facilities. Such as: Karate, CEF, Scouts etc. They are responsible to disinfect after using our facility.
 - 10) All of these changes have already taken effect.

Offering plates are located at each of the entrance doors to the sanctuary for you to place your offering when you enter before the service. You may also continue to place your offering in any of the three offering boxes in the foyer, give on-line through our web page, or by mail.